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Cha, cha, cha, changes!!! 

Every time we turn on the news it seems the new buzzword is – CHANGE! Everywhere we look there are 

changes! Changes for the home, work, school, cars and everything we buy! 

At first, change can be a scary thing. Thoughts like how I can figure this out? Where do I start? Thoughts like 

how will all these changes affect my life, my family, my friends, all pop up in our minds like Orville Reden-

bacher popcorn pooping out of control! 

So how can we shift gears and change? Let’s take a lesson from basic automotive mechanics. Generally a car 

has between 3 or 4 gears. The first gear maximizes power in exchange for speed. As you move through the 

gears, you continue to exchange power for greater speed. Through gear ratio you continue to go faster, yet 

without using any more power, and before you know it, you have to look at the speedometer, because no-

body wants a speeding ticket! 

So what can we learn from this? Do you want a breakthrough? Do you want a new direction? Then you need 

to take the first step. You need to put all your focus, all your energy into that first initial gear! Yes, it takes all 

your energy, and yet it seems like you are moving so slow, be encouraged, because once you start moving, 

you will be able to shift  gears, and before you know it you will be sailing along! 

The first step is always the hardest; weather it’s getting into the routine of reading the Bible every day, or 

prayer or whatever the spiritual discipline you are trying to change or develop. You can have a breakthrough 

with power of the Holy Spirit empowering you! So go for it!  

Put everything you got into that first start. Oh you might grind the gears a bit when you start a new spiritual 

habit. But just like driving, it will get easier; and before you know it - we might have to issue a speeding cita-

tion just to slow you down a bit!  

So don’t be afraid of the 9 and 10 speed transmissions these days, take it one gear at a time. As we take each 

day one at a time with the Lord. 

Why with so much work to be done in our heavenly fathers name, let’s not stay in neutral – let’s get into gear 

and start shifting to finish the good work God has begun in you! 

Together in Christ Jesus, 
 
 
 
 
Pr. Eric 



An Invitation to Serious Faith 

 
I will strive to… 
 
PRAY daily 
WORSHIP w eekly 
READ the B ible 
SERVE at and beyond Trinity  
Be in RELATIONSHIP to encourage  
     spiritual growth in others 
GIVE of my time, talents & re-
sources 
 

Senior Recognition Sunday 
On Sunday, May  6th, eight graduating seniors were recognized and celebrated.   
Left to right pictured; AJ Sieh, Brittany Kelly, Kevin Jorgensen, Hayli Paulsen, Trey 
Starr, Abigail Roush, Gage Clay, and Hayden Woltmann.    Six of the seniors ap-
plied for and received scholarships from the Endowment and Memorial Com-
mittees, which were awarded during the luncheon provided by the council.  Con-
gratulations seniors and we wish you well as you continue to use your gifts and 
talents for the glory of the Lord! 

 1st & 3rd Saturdays of each month at 5 p.m. 

 Each Sunday at 9:30 a.m. (one service only) 

The changes to the worship schedule will begin on 

June 2nd and continue through the end of August. 

 New surprises and prizes to celebrate our 6th year! 

 Carnival-type games & prizes (All your favorites, plus new ones!) including bounce house, dunk tank, 

cupcake walk, photo booth and more 

 Free hamburgers, hot dogs, chips, drinks, & cotton candy 

 Clothes giveaway--You need it or want it, it's yours! 

Bill Slasher Drawings 

TLC will be giving away a total of $500 in drawings to help you slash your monthly bills!  Drawings will be held for: 

$200 toward mortgage/rent; $75 toward electric/gas; $50 toward water; $50 toward telephone; (2) $50 toward groceries; and 

$25 toward gasoline.  Attend each monthly event to register and increase your chances of winning!   

Super Summer Saturday!!! 

Saturday, June 9 —  6 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. 

Building community relationships and providing free, fun activities for all ages and all members of the local area.   

Invite your family, friends, and neighbors.  Invite a stranger! 



New Software Management 

The council voted early in the year to make a switch from Church Windows soft-
ware to Breeze CHMS software.  The change was made to benefit the office, 
committees and congregants.  The new software has many benefits including, 
but not limited to;  more user friendly, an online directory with contact infor-
mation, a mobile smartphone app,  online giving, ability to change your own 
contact information, view your own giving history, and much more.  As we start 

incorporating the Breeze software, we are encouraging feedback and asking for a little grace.  Infor-
mation transferred from the previous software may not be the most up to date, etc.  Also, the fi-
nance committee has been working diligently to re-enter the 2018 giving information, so by the 
year end, all giving information for the current year will be available to you at your fingertips on 
Breeze.    

Sounds Great!  How Do  I Start? 

On Monday, June 4th, you should receive an email from Sue (tlcspaulsen@gmail.com) and/or 
Breeze with the start up instructions.   Once you have created a user name and password, you are 
free to begin browsing and updating your information.  Please feel free to upload profile pic’s  of 
yourself and your children/family (this really adds to the directory!)  Once registered, you can also 
download and access the smartphone app thru the app store for free.  This should come in very 
handy when searching for volunteer replacements!   If you do not receive an email on the 4th, 
please contact Sue, as there is an error in information somewhere!  Again, all feedback is encour-
aged, so that we can work the kinks out and begin using this software to benefit us all! 

On May 13th, Myra Elaine Beach was welcomed into the family of Christ thru 

baptism.   Proud parents are Wil and Laine Beach and sponsors were Nicole Col-

fack and Cody Munyon.  Shari Munyon (Myra’s grandma), presided over the cer-

emony with Pastor Eric.   

On April 29th, 2018, Makenzie Lynn Long was welcomed into the family of 

Christ thru baptism.  Her parents are Katelynn and Adam Long.  Pastor Eric 

Meissner presided over the ceremony.  Makenzie’s sponsors were Allyson 

and Michael Trulson.   Congratulations Makenzie and Family!  



Church Council 

President: Dean Krohn 
(712) 249-0760 

Vice-President/Property Management:  Dustin DeJong 
(712) 579-5640 

Secretary:  Carolyn Oldenburg 
(712) 755-2945 

Christian Education:  Cristin Rold 
(712) 741-3734 

Worship:  Katie Collins 
(402) 250-9313 

Finance:  Margie Schenck 
(712) 755-3547 

Outreach:  Josh Guyer 
(402) 682-1254 

Stewardship:  Brenda Kelly 
(712) 343-2713 

Treasurer:  Shela Jacobsen 
(402) 490-2423 

Weekend of 
Total  

Attendance 
Total Gifts 
Received 

04/29/2018 120 2975.40 

05/06/2018 227 4761.00 

05/13/2018 243 5178.00 

05/20/2018 143 3050.50 

Margaret Hansen– Don & Dorothy Nelsen, Betty Oehlertz & Joyce Schildberg 

 

The Trinity Lutheran Church Women met on Thursday, May 3rd, 2018, at 2:00 p.m. in the fellowship 
hall.  Each lady in attendance was asked to tell Memories of Their Mother. 

President Jeannie Klindt called the meeting to order.  Secretary’s report was read and approved.   
Treasurer’s report was read and approved.  M/C.   

Correspondence was read.   

Christian Service will meet May 8th and May 22nd.  

Mission Community:  TLC Women will be playing Bingo at the Salem Homes in Elk Horn on Monday, 
May 21st. 

Bible Study: Will meet with Jan Niemann. 

Old Business:  Margaret Hanson’s  funeral went well.  Dick Rock’s service will be May 19th.  Trinity 
Graduating Senior Recognition Sunday is May 6th.  

New Business:   Loleta Hansen has 120 Activity Bags ready to go to The Veteran’s Hospital. 

Next meeting will be Thursday, June 7th, 2018 at 2:00 p.m. in the fellowship hall. 

Motion to adjourn was made by Nancy Kelly and seconded by Jan Holtz.  M/C 

Preamble was recited.   

Happy Birthday was sung to Laura Ann Allen. 

Table Grace was sung.  

Laura Ann Allen, Secretary  



June 01 Adam Krohn 

June 02 Rodney Hargens 

June 02 Robert Jensen 

June 04 Lillian Scott 

June 05 Dennis Langer 

June 06 La Verne Kock 

June 06 Peyton VanCleave 

June 07 LaVonne Sidebottom 

June 08 Bentley Madden 

June 08 Philip Rodriguez 

June 09 Dustin DeJong 

June 09 Susan Paulsen 

June 10 Travis Hensley 

June 10 Daniel Rold 

June 11 Ken Collins 

June 12 Novalee Hutter 

June 13 Wayne Jacobsen 

June 13 Penelope Rold 

June 14 Reese Parker 

June 15 Shane Brockhoff 

June 15 Graycen Partlow 

June 16 Joseph Blotzer 

June 16 Madison Holst 

June 16 Nikki Jorgensen 

June 16 Jo Ann Lees 

June 16 Nathan Smith 

June 17 Elizabeth Munyon 

June 17 Marlene Nelsen 

June 19 Linda Andersen 

June 19 Benjamin Ehlers 

June 20 Katlyn Kay 

June 20 Brandy Luth 

June 22 Richard Holtz 

June 22 Eric Meissner 

June 22 Dora Rock 

June 23 Eric Allen 

June 23 Blair Krohn 

June 23 Judith Ring 

June 24 Steven Denton 

June 24 Wilbert Piittmann 

June 24 Abigail Plymale 

June 25 Cheri Knauss 

June 26 Mark Bruns 

June 26 Hayli Paulsen 

June 27 Dennis Hoffmann 

June 27 Alan Maassen 

June 29 Rosalie Krohn 

June 30 Tonya Olesen 

June 30 Richard Schenck 

Vacation Bible School is coming soon! 
Monday, July 23 through Thursday, July 26 

 

Registration information is enclosed. 

(Register early before or during the June 9 Super Summer Saturday  

and your child will receive a free t-shirt when they attend.) 

 

Please prayerfully consider how you might help,  

whether as a pre-school teacher, as a helper for the older grades, or as a 
host family for the Okoboji counselors.   

Your talents are needed! 

Proverbs 23:24   The father of the righteous will greatly rejoice; he who fathers a wise son will 

be glad in him. 

 



3rd Graders receiving Bibles: 

Madison Holst, Kendra Hansen, Maeleigh Rold, Bella Lamp, Roman Scheffler 

Attendance Awards: 

Perfect attendance:   

 Hudson Harder,  Collin Harder,  Evan Harder

 Parker Krohn  Blair Krohn  Bella Lamp 

 Ryker DeJong  Penelope Rold  Kiptyn Lamp

  

Missing 2 or less out of 32 Sundays: 

Wyatt Sieh   Morgan Sieh  Kade DeJong  Maeleigh Rold  Stella Rold 

Kendra Hansen  Taylen Hansen  Ava Paulsen  Makenna Paulsen 

Volunteers: 

Cristin Rold– Education Chair on Council, technology, 4-8th teacher, treats 
Sue Paulsen– 4-8th grade teacher, secretary 
Nicole Lamp– Mentoring Sunday teacher, treats 
Kristen Krohn-teacher, treats 
Angela Sieh-teacher, treats 
Gina Winter-teacher, treats 
Amber Johnson-teacher 
Jenny Partlow-teacher, treats 
Nicole Holst-teacher 
Holly Hansen-helper, treats 
LeAnne McCarthy-helper 
Samantha Scheffler– helper, treats 
Jessica Rold-helper, treats 
Brooke Hilgenberg-helper, treats 
Beth Buboltz-helper, treats 
Katie Collins-helper, treats 
Tamara Hansen-helper, treats 
Lauren Guyer-helper, treats 
Amy Goetzinger-treats 
Amber Scott-treats 
Mandee Meyers-treats 
Janae Sternberg-treats 
Lacy Brockhoff-treats 
 
Thank you to all of the amazing volunteers who help Sunday School run smoothly each week.  We greatly appreciate all 

you do.    

        Co-Superintendents, 

        Ashley DeJong and Stephanie Harder 

2017-2018 Year End Sunday School Celebration 

Sunday, May 13 



Thank you to all who donated purses and small bags for our youth group to use for donation.  Youth group met and 

filled the purses and bags with many hygiene and personal items.  These included, but were not limited to,  band aids, 

water bottles, Kleenex, socks, ponytail holders,  

food bars, antibacterial wipes, soaps, deodor-

ant, etc.  80 gently used purses and bags were 

filled and donated!!  The Micah house in Coun-

cil Bluffs received the majority of the purses 

with our TLC food pantry also receiving some.   

Youth group met for their final meeting of the school year on May 6th.  They ate spaghetti and 
then played a game of bigger and better.  What’s a game of bigger and better you may be asking 
yourself.  Here’s the concept– you start with a nominal amount such as a dime.  Then you go door 
to door asking people if they’d like to play, by trading something that would be bigger in size or 
better than what you have. 

So youth group started out with a quarter and began knocking on neighborhood doors, and here’s 
how our progression thru the evening went:  quarter for a dollar, a dollar for a flashlight, a flash-
light for a suitcase, a suitcase for the same suitcase and a dollar, the dollar/suitcase for a hand 
made wooden cross, the wooden cross for a bug zapper, the bug zapper for $100.00 and finally, a 
fork and 140.00.  So as you can see, the youth group started out with a quarter and began walking 
back to the church with $140.00 and a fork.   

Well, as you all know, God is always at work around us.  As the group was headed back to the 
church, Rik Zortmann was walking out to his car and asked us what we were up to.  As Trey ex-
plained the game, it was agreed upon by the whole group, that the $140.00 should be donated to 
Rik and his cause for curing pediatric cancer!  This was a great 
experience for the youth group and a wonderful way to end 
our year-Thank you to all the neighbors who joined us in play-

ing bigger and better!   Looking forward to 

next year’s youth group and all the 

ways that God will work thru us when 

we are willing! 

Are we willing to give up all 

we have to follow Jesus? Are 

we willing to trade up? 

Youth Group  Year End News! 



Trinity’s Five & Dime 

Welcome to “Trinity’s Five & Dime”.  This section is dedicated to stories, experiences, 

and devotionals where together we can share God’s spiritual candy.  Thanks be to God 

for his never-ending love, grace, and mercy that he blesses me with, and for the oppor-

tunity that I’ve been given to share my experiences and thoughts about God’s lessons in 

my life. Amen.  

        Neil Paulsen 

 

At the Heart of the Matter 
 (Part 2 of 6) 

Next we’ll go back to Matthew 23:1-7, and its explanation. Then Jesus said to the crowds and to his disciples, 

“The teachers of religious law and the Pharisees are the official interpreters of the low of Moses. So practice 

and obey whatever they tell you, but don’t follow their example. For they don’t practice what they teach. 

They crush people with unbearable religious demands and never lift a finger to ease the burden. Everything 

they do is for show. On their arms they wear extra wide prayer boxes with Scripture verses inside, and they 

wear robes with extra-long tassels. And they love to sit at the head table at banquets and in the seats of hon-

or in the synagogues. They love to receive respectful greetings as they walk in the marketplaces, and to be 

called ‘Rabbi.’” In the explanation we see that Jesus again exposed the hypocritical attitudes of the religious 

leaders. They knew the scriptures but did not live by them. They didn’t care about being holy – just looking 

holy in order to receive people’s admiration and praise. Today, like the Pharisees, many people say they 

know the Bible but do not let it change their lives. They say they follow Jesus, but they don’t live by his stand-

ards of love. We must make sure that our actions match our beliefs. 

 From here we turn back to chapter 7 in Matthew, and look at verses 13 and 14 along with its explana-

tion. Here, Jesus is teaching about the way to Heaven, and starts by saying, “You can enter God’s Kingdom 

only through the narrow gate. The highway to hell is broad, and its gate is wide for the many who choose 

that way. But the gateway to life is very narrow and the road is difficult, and only a few ever find it.” In the 

explanation of these verses, we see that the gate that leads to eternal life is called “narrow.” This does not 

mean that it is difficult to become a Christian but that there is only one way to eternal life with God and that 

only a few decide to walk that road. Believing in Jesus is the only way to heaven, because he alone died for 

our sins and made us right before God. Living his way may not be popular, but it true and right. Thank God 

there is one way. I chose to use these verses in this message about the heart, because it shows that there is a 

very fine line of getting through the “narrow” gate into eternal life, while the road to hell is wide for its many 

travelers. And so are the motives of our deeds, and the thoughts within our own hearts, that they teeter on 

that fine line of doing acts that are truly Christ-centered or completely self-centered. To the point of before 

doing anything, we must ask ourselves, who is the benefactor of what I am about to do? 

…..Most people spend hours each week maintaining their outward appearance; they should do even more to 

develop their inner character. While everyone can see your face, only you and God know what your heart re-

ally looks like. What steps are you taking to improve your hearts’ attitude? 



June Volunteer Schedule 

If you are unable to serve during worship at the time you’ve been scheduled, please find your own replacement and let 
the church office know of the change so the information in the bulletin can be changed.  A great place to begin looking 
for a replacement is the schedule itself—Look for someone who is scheduled for the same duty during the same wor-
ship time.  If you are not able to find a replacement or have questions, please contact: 

Joy Krohn Cell (712) 307-0496  

Each worship service has a need for more volunteers.  Please ask how you can be of service!   

 Saturday June 2, 5:00 p.m. Sunday June 3, 9:30 a.m. 

Scripture Readings Dick Brown Jerry Conroy 

Prayers Dorothy Nelsen Janiece Schroder 

Support Dick Brown Mike Krummel 

Communion Asst. Dorothy Nelsen Shari Munyon, Lesley & Mike Krummel 

Acolytes n/a Kyle Sternberg 

Greeters Rose Krohn Wayne Krohn 

Ushers n/a Julie Engel & Mabel Jacobsen 

Power Point Jan Niemann LuAnn Jensen 

Camera n/a Larry Chapman 

Altar Guild Janiece Schroder Bonnie Kardell & JoAnn Krummel 

  Janiece Schroder & Maxine Sornsen 

   

  Sunday June 10, 9:30 a.m. 

Scripture Readings  Margie Schenck 

Prayers  Peggy Osbahr 

Support  Dean Krohn 

Communion Asst.  Deb Meissner, Karen & Jim Hansen 

Acolytes  Jayna Engle 

Greeters  Will & Laine Beach 

Ushers  Arlene & Dale Roush 

Power Point  Joy Krohn 

Camera  Ashtyn McCarthy 

Altar Guild  Bonnie Kardell & JoAnn Krummel 

  Janiece Schroder & Maxine Sornsen 

   

 Saturday June 16, 5:00 p.m. Sunday June 17, 9:30 a.m. 

Scripture Readings Dick Holtz Gayle Stuart 

Prayers Jan Holtz Joyce Mez 

Support Hazel Miller & Julie Young Larry Chapman 

Communion Asst. Ronda Holst Shari Munyon, Marge & Greg Petersen 

Acolytes n/a Hannah Nielsen 

Greeters Jeanie Klindt Beth & Ryan Nielsen Family 

Ushers n/a Sheryl & Jeff Harder 

Power Point Neil Paulsen Steve Munyon 

Camera n/a Cody Munyon 

Altar Guild Janiece Schroder Bonnie Kardell & JoAnn Krummel 

  Janiece Schroder & Maxine Sornsen 



July Volunteer Schedule 

 

  Sunday June 24, 9:30 a.m. 

Scripture Readings  LaDonna Conroy 

Prayers  Wendy Albright 

Support  Dora Rock 

Communion Asst.  Sue Paulsen, Leslie & Gary Nielsen 

Acolytes  Ally Meyers 

Greeters  Donna & Mick Schuler 

Ushers  Barb & Bob Brown 

Power Point  Josh Guyer 

Camera  Jayna Engle 

Altar Guild  Bonnie Kardell & JoAnn Krummel 

  Janiece Schroder & Maxine Sornsen 

  Sunday July 1, 9:30 a.m. 

Scripture Readings  Carolyn Spencer 

Prayers  Ronda Holst 

Support  Marilyn Chapman 

Communion Asst.  Deb Meissner, Lori & Ron Winter 

Acolytes  Aaron Roloff 

Greeters  Bonnie Kardell & JoAnn Krummel 

Ushers  Wendy & Mike Jorgensen 

Power Point  LuAnn Jensen 

Camera  Jordan Blotzer 

Altar Guild  Donna & Mick Schuler 

   

   

 Saturday July 7, 5:00 p.m. Sunday July 8, 9:30 a.m. 

Scripture Readings Judy Williams Donna Rold 

Prayers Dorothy Nelsen Kami Williett 

Support Don Nelsen Larry Chapman 

Communion Asst. Reva Bylund Shari Munyon, Wendy Albright, Kami Willett 

Acolytes n/a Abbie Willett 

Greeters Karen Pope Karen & Hugo Dittmer 

Ushers n/a Steph & Adam Harder 

Power Point Jan Niemann Larry Chapman 

Camera n/a Kaleah Guyer 

Altar Guild Reva Bylund Nancy & Ken Collins 



Trinity Lutheran Church 
Council Meeting Minutes 

May 8, 2018 
Members present:  Dean Krohn, Pastor Eric Meissner, Dustin DeJong, Carolyn Oldenburg, Christen Rold, Katie 
Collins, Margie Schenck and Brenda Kelly. 
Guest: Janet Holtz – Discussed council expenditure to help fund the new score board at AHSTW Sports Field. 
Council thanked her for coming to the meeting to voice concerns in person. 
Call to order: Dean Krohn 
Prayer: Dean Krohn 
Thank you cards:  Larry and Marilyn Chapman, Ashley DeJong; Stephanie Harder; Joy Krohn: Stella & Penelo-
pe Rold. 
Prayers of a God Chaser:  Pastor Eric Meissner 
Approve the Agenda; Margie Schenck moved to approve 2nd Brenda Kelly, Motion carried 
Approval of minutes from last meeting: Katie Collins moved to approve, Dustin DeJong 2nd Motion carried. 
Treasurer’s Report and Discussion; Brenda Kelly moved to approve, Dustin De Jong 2nd Motion carried. 
Submission of current bills payable – none 
Presidents Report/Comments; Dean Krohn discussed feedback from members re: AHSTW scoreboard ex-
penditure. 
Pastor Eric Report:  Upcoming Events:  Myra Beach Baptism May 13; Sunday School Program, May 13; Dick 
Rock Grave Side Service May 19 and Munyon/Neilson Wedding May 27; NALC Convention – Denver, CO Au-
gust 15-17;Pastor’s Vacation August 18-29. 
Sue Paulsen Report: April/May:  

4/26/18 – Super Summer-Group met to begin planning. 
4/29/18 Youth Group met for the end of year party.  Ate spaghetti and dessert donated from the council 

and LeAnne McCarthy.  Played the game “bigger and better” illustrating how we are not actually sac-
rificing by trading up to Jesus. (rich young ruler parable).  Kids started with a quarter and by the end 
of the night had collected $140 which was donated to Rik Zortmann/fight against pediatric cancer.  

Looking Forward:  Super Summer Saturday- First event will be 6/09/18.   
Breeze Software Updates/Follow-up; TLC can enable online giving for a small feed deducted from dona-

tion.  Changes of address notifications do not automatically populate in software.  June rollout antici-
pated. 

Committee Reports: 
Education:  Cristin Rold –Worship on 5/13 will be led by students. Also third graders will receive Bibles, and 
Sunday School Helpers will be recognized. 
Outreach: Josh Guyer – Need Audio Vision Committee. Committee will lead recruitment. 
Finance: Margie Schenck-training for finance committee members on Breeze software will take place during 
May. 
Property: Dustin DeJong -New Drawers in the Narthex have been completed.  Look very nice! 
Stewardship:  Brenda Kelly 
Worship:  Katie Collins – One Worship Service on Sundays at 9:30 beginning June 3rd through August. 
Margie Schenck moved reports approve, Seconded by Cristen Rold, 2nd MC 
Old Business - None 
New Business – None 
Membership Changes:  Address Changes:  Terry & LeAnn McCarthy, 32747 450th Street, Avoca, IA 51521 and 
Marilyn Krohn, 900th Antique City Dr. Rm# 512, Walnut, IA 51577 
New Member:  Kristyn Nielsen, 249 Oak Rd, Avoca, IA 51521; Baptisms: Makenzie Lynn Long, DOB 3/9/18, 
Baptized 4/29/18. 
Adjournment: Margie Schenck moved to Adjourn, Seconded by Cristin Rold. Motion Carried 
Respectfully Submitted,  
Carolyn Oldenburg 
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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

Trinity Lutheran Church 
301 N. Chestnut Street 

Avoca, IA  51521 
(712) 343-2518 

 
For assistance or to leave information,  

contact the church office at the number shown above.   
In an emergency, contact Pastor Eric Meissner at (402) 660-1121.  

If no answer, contact Shari Munyon at (402) 669-7675. 
 

 Worship Services for Summer 
1st & 3rd Saturdays of the month at 5 p.m. 

 Each Sunday at  9:30 a.m.  
Sunday School will resume in the Fall 

Holy Communion:   Celebrated at each worship service 


